
Chapel Chimes
727 T Street, Sacramento, CA  ●  October 2024

Dear Friends,
The past months have featured so much heart-
breaking news about devastating events around the 
world. Hearing of  all the continuing violence and 
suffering can feel overwhelming. I hope the following 
insights about adversity from Rev. Peter Gomes 
encourage you to consider how you can bring God’s 
resilient love and strength wherever you are in the 
midst of  our troubled world.
Reverend Peter J. Gomes was an American Baptist 
minister, who, in 1970, became the Plummer Professor 
of  Christian Morals at Harvard Divinity School and 
the first black minister at the university’s Memorial 
Church. He gave the benediction at President Ronald 
Reagan’s second inauguration in 1985. Gomes was one 
of  America’s most prominent spiritual voices for 
tolerance. He came out in 1991 and used his national 
celebrity as a “gay minister” to make the religious case 
for LGBTQ people. Gomes became a Democrat in 
2007 after decades as a conservative Republican. He 
died at age 68 in 2011. A friend and I heard Rev. 
Gomes give an evening lecture at the University of  
Richmond, VA the year before he died.
The following are excerpts from Rev. Gomes’ sermon, 
“Outer Turmoil; Inner Strength”, which he preached 
at Harvard two weeks after September 11, 2001. His 
text is the second verse of  the second chapter of  the 
book of  Ecclesiastes, “Set a straight course and keep 
to it, and do not be dismayed in the face of  adversity.”
The symbolism of  the cross makes it clear, that those who have 
been baptized into Christ must bear the cross, and that the cross 
is a sign not of  ease or of  victory or of  prosperity or of  success, 
but of  sorrow, suffering, pain, and death and by it those things 
are overcome. It is important to remember that. The symbol of  
our Christian faith is this very cross that you see on that holy 
table, hung from our sanctuary ceiling, worn around the necks 
of  many of  us and held in honour and esteemed by all of  us; 
and it stands to remind us of  the troubles of  the world that 
placed our Saviour upon it for sins that he did not commit. We 
Christians, therefore, ought to expect trouble, turmoil, and 
tribulation as the normal course of  life. We don’t, however; and 
we have been seduced by a false and phony version of  the 
Christian faith which suggests that by our faith we are immune 
to trouble.
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Because we have been nice to God, our thinking goes, then God 
should be nice to us. Because you have interrupted your normal 
routine and come to worship today, God should somehow take 
note of  it, mark it down in the book, and spare you any trouble, 
tribulation, turmoil or difficulty. Tribulation, we know, happens 
only to bad people –Tribulation happens only to the non-
observant and the bad people; and when, as Rabbi Kushner so 
famously and quite profitably noted, bad things happen to good 
people, we feel that something has gone terribly wrong. God is not 
supposed to behave that way, we think, for that is not part of  the 
deal; and we ask, “Where is God?” Now, let me hasten to say 
that the answer to that conundrum is not a false conception of  
God. The issue has nothing what-so-ever to do with the so-called 
‘death of  God’, and everything to do with the life and the faith 
of  the believer. It is not the death of  God that should concern 
us; it is the questionable state of  the life of  the believer. 
God does not spare us from turmoil, which even the most casual 
observance of  the Scriptures tells us: God strengthens us for 
turmoil, and we can find that in the Good Book as well. It is a 
shabby faith that suggests that God is to do all the heavy lifting 
and that you and I are to do none. The whole record of  Scripture 
from Genesis to Revelation, and the whole experience of  the 
people of  God from Good Friday down to and beyond Tuesday, 
September 11 th , suggest that faith is forged on the anvil of  
human adversity. No adversity; no faith...
What is the response for calamity? Endurance. Don’t rush, 
don’t panic. What are we to do in calamitous times? We are to 
slow down. We are to inquire. We are to endure. Tribulation 
does not invite haste; it invites contemplation, reflection, 
perseverance, endurance…When in the midst of  turmoil and 
calamity you seek the inner strength that helps you not only to 
endure but to overcome, do not look for what you can get: look 
rather for what you have been given, and for what you can give. 
We begin with calamity, but we end with compassion.
I thank God for Rev. Peter 
Gomes’ profound spiritual 
wisdom and guidance. In these 
tumultuous times of  war and 
flood and political uncertainty, 
may God build strong, enduring 
faith and hope in us all.

- Pastor Sarah



September Report from Session

At the September 12, 2024 meeting 
of  Session, the following matters 
were reported, voted upon, and/or 
discussed:

• Fencing Contract. Session voted to approve the 
contract with Controlled Access Consultants, Inc. 
(aka Ornamental Iron Outlet) to install wrought 
iron fencing around the church for an amount up 
to $40,000. Parkview is the recipient of  a safety and 
security grant from the state which will cover the 
cost of  the fence. The fencing plans finally were 
approved by the city in early September;

• Surveillance Camera Quote. Parkview received a 
quote from Digital Dreams for the installation of  7 
surveillance cameras around the perimeter of  the 
church. Session agreed that surveillance of  the 
entire perimeter of  the church is necessary to 
ensure the security of  the church grounds. Session 
thanks William Yee and Lois Van Beers for their 
work on the fencing and camera installations;

• Rev. Rola Al Ashkar’s Residence in Kansha 
House. Session approved a one-month extension, 
through January 31, 2025, for Rev. Rola to continue 
living in the Kansha House;

• Maurine Huang as Parkview’s Elder 
Commissioner to the North Central California 
Presbytery. Maurine’s tenure as Parkview’s elder 
commissioner will end on December 31, 2024. 
Session agreed to her re-election in December and 
thanks her for her diligent service to both Parkview 
and the Presbytery for the past 6 years;

• 5th Sunday Sabbath. Based upon congregational 
feedback, Session agreed to revisit the idea of  
foregoing service in any month where a 5th Sunday 
occurs, beginning in 2025. More in-depth 
discussion and information will be forthcoming;

• Ethical Conduct Policy. North Central California 
Presbytery recently adopted an ethics policy. This 
policy was shared with Session and further 
discussion will occur on whether the policy will be 
adopted by Parkview;

• Piano Information. Our piano tuner recently 
advised Parkview that the piano in the Heiwa is far 
superior in sound quality to the piano in the social 
hall. After discussion, Session agreed that 
Parkview’s pianists will be asked for their opinion 
on whether the piano in the Heiwa should be 

News
moved into the social hall and, if  so, what should 
be done with the piano currently in the social hall;

• Item for Future Discussion. Tribute Garden idea 
as suggested by Christine Umeda.

- Submitted by
- Pattie Hashimoto, Jana Nakase-Lee,
Donna Komure-Toyama, Irene Uno, 

William Yee, Gary Younglove,
Terri Bowman, Clerk of  Session

Parkview Raises Funds for ACC at Ohana Walk
On September 7, members and 
friends of  Parkview Presbyterian 
Church joined with over 500 
supporters to walk in ACC Senior 
Services’ Third Annual Ohana Walk. 
Our Parkview team had 45 signups, 
making Parkview the second-largest 
team in the walk, and together we 
raised donations of  $1,770 for the Asian Community 
Center! Parkview also staffed one of  the checkpoint 
stations along the three-mile course in the Pocket 
Area, where volunteers served water, greeted walkers, 
and provided directions. Parkview was also 
represented in the post-walk entertainment, with Bill 
Nagata, Jack Sakai, and William Yee contributing their 
musical talents.
Kudos to all the walkers, and special thanks to Carol 
Sakai for recruiting walkers, Donna Komure-Toyama 
for coordinating the checkpoint station, and Jonathan 
Sakakibara for photography. Parkview’s participation 
in the ACC Ohana Walk – our third year in a row –  
is one of  the many ways that we support ACC’s 
mission to enhance the quality of  life for our seniors. 
Go to https://parkviewpc.org/2024/09/11/ohana-
means-family/ to view the slideshow.
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Financial Report as of  September 30, 2024:

 September Total Yr 2024
Income: $10,414.07 $131,854.10
Expenses: $17,993.87 $147,135.61
Difference:   ($15,281.51)

https://parkviewpc.org/2024/09/11/ohana-means-family/
https://parkviewpc.org/2024/09/11/ohana-means-family/


PW 2024-2025 Bible Study Schedule
Presbyterian Women and its Horizon
magazine sponsor annual bible study 
sessions. For 2024-25, the theme is 
“Let Justice Roll Down - God’s Call 
to Care for Neighbors and All 
Creation.” The schedule for the rest 
of  2024 has been set. Meetings take 
place in the pastor’s office:
Thurs, Oct 24, 6 pm - Lesson 2: Land Justice
Scripture: Genesis 2:7; Leviticus 25:23,25,26-27,28;  
Deuteronomy 20:16-18; Joshua 6; 1 Kings  21:1-16; 
Psalm 24:1-2; Isaiah 5:8
Main Idea: Scriptural accounts of  divinely ordered 
conquest and laws of  Jubilee that support the rights 
of  individual landowners stand in tension but are 
rooted in the perception that the earth is God’s.

Thurs, Dec 05, 6 pm - Lessons 3 and 4:
3. Food Justice 
Scripture: Genesis 1:22; 3:19; Exodus 16:13–18,19–
21; Joshua 5:12; Psalms 65:11–13; 78:23–29; 105:40–
41; Hosea 4:1b–3; Micah 6:12–15; Matthew 13:8; 
Mark 4:8; Luke 8:8
Main Idea: The Bible portrays the earth as yielding 
food in abundance, and today’s agricultural scientists 
say it could provide food for all. We can learn to 
produce food with justice and peace and feed a 
starving world.
4: Water Justice
Scripture: Genesis 1:2,6-7,9; 2:5-6,10; 3:17-19; 4:12; 6-
9; 12:10; 26:1; 42:5; 46; Exodus 7:17-24
Main Idea: Water is so essential, and its presence and 
absence so impactful, that both Scripture and 
contemporary events reflect its multidimensional 
effects on human life.

Contact Judy Yee or Pastor Sarah for more 
information. Please note: this Bible study is different 
from the Parkview weekly Bible study, which takes 
place via Zoom on Tuesday evenings. Check the event 
schedule.

Movie Event Raises Over $1000
Mariners, Hailing Tang, and Pastor 
Sarah Nave coordinated Movie 
Night on September 21, to provide 
funds and warm clothing to LA and 
Sacramento nonprofits serving the 
unhoused population. Titus Toyama 
and Jonathan Sakakibara were our 
skilled audio and visual technicians. 
Gary Younglove, Mariner’s Treasurer, coordinated 
with Betsy Eskridge and Julie Chew to collect and 
process the monetary donations. Jonathan did double 
duty preparing the steamed giant hot dogs and buns 
and helping out in the kitchen along with the 
Parkview volunteers. Haruko Sakakibara provided 
delicious Japanese cuisine. Donna Toyama helped 
oversee and provide direction to insure everything ran 
smoothly. Kudos to everyone who attended and 
supported  this important community cause.
This event raised $1,060.00 and fifteen large bags of  
clothing and cold weather accessories were donated. 
Thank you to our generous donors. This was a 
successful event benefitting the most vulnerable 
population in our communities. Parkview’s support 
and caring for those in need has shown brightly. To 
view the slideshow, go to https://parkviewpc.org/
2024/09/26/movie-event-raises-over-1000/.

Volunteer Spotlight: Hailing Tang
Parkview is fueled by its volunteers, many working behind the 
scenes to keep the church going.
Hailing Tang worked with our 
Mariners to host a movie event to 
raise funds for the unhoused. Thank 
you, Hailing, for taking time out 
from your summer job at UCLA to 
make the world a better place.
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Haruko Sakabibara: Book Author!
Our very own Haruko Sakakibara 
has accomplished her mission of  
public education and awareness of  
the history and impact of  the 
abduction and  internment of  
600,000 Japanese citizens 
imprisoned in Siberia following 
World War II. The title of  her book 
is “The Post WWII Incarceration of  
Japanese in Soviet Concentration 
Camps: Intercultural Observations Written in the US 
with a Comparative View of  Incarceration of  the 
Japanese-American  in the US. ” 
Haruko’s  book  is scheduled to be published  and 
released in Japan in early October of  this year and she 
is going to Japan for the book campaign.  Words 
cannot express how proud Parkview is of  Haruko’s 
years of  dedication and accomplishment as an 
educator, musician, composer, PPW committee chair,  
Master singer, Sakura Chorus director, and now a 
published author. Kudos to Haruko!

- Submitted by Carol Sakai

Office Manager Completes Ethics Training
Parkview recently sent our 
office manager, Kris Sazaki, 
to St. Andrew Presbyterian 
Church in Yuba City to 
participate in an a Northern 
Central California Presbytery-
wide ethics training. The day-
long gathering consisted of  
presentations and group discussions designed to help 
clergy and staff  navigate the various situations that 
may come up in the life of  the church. Scenarios 
included inappropriate sexual conduct, fiscal 
malfeasance, and interpersonal relationships, to name 
a few. What often started out as a simple scenario 
soon revealed how delicate and tricky some situations 
can end up being. One nice side benefit was being 
able to interact with staff  members from other 
churches, as we were grouped together by profession. 
The presbytery’s goal is to train all clergy and staff.
I am happy (and relieved) to report that Parkview has 
never had a situation so tricky as the ones we 
discussed in the training! I appreciate this opportunity 
to learn more and to work at becoming a more 
effective office manager.

- Submitted by Kris Sazaki

News
2025 Pledge Cards Coming Soon 
You will soon be receiving a letter from Pastor Sarah 
to ask you to submit a pledge to fund the church for 
2025: “We have within us the power to change the 
world. Parkview is strong as we each grow, as we each 
give, as we each live our lives in God’s love and 
service. Will you join with others in our church family 
who are making small and large changes in living and 
giving that will support the ongoing work of  
Parkview Church?” Look for her letter and this 
pledge card. Please email officemanager@parkviewpc.org
if  you would like a pledge card but do not receive one 
by November 1. Pledge cards are due on December 1 in 
order for us to better determine our budget for 2025. 
Thank you so much for your thoughtfulness and 
generosity. 

3rd Annual Thanksgiving Showtime Scheduled!
The fun time will be back on 
November 17, from 11:15 am - 
12:15 pm! During previous 
showtimes, we have enjoyed singing, 
poetry recitations, instrumental 
music performances, and various 
other interesting presentations, 
reflecting the abundance of  
creativity and talent among our Parkview community. 
Let’s have another successful one! It will help 
generate our Autumn Thanksgiving gifts to God. 
Each performance is about five minutes. Please write 
your interest to sakakibaraharuko@gmail.com to secure 
your entry for the programming. Deadline is 
November 3. Thanks!

- Submitted by Haruko Sakakibara

2025 Stewardship Pledge Card

“Each one must do just as they have decided in 
their heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, 
for God loves a cheerful giver.” (2 Corinthians 9:7)

$ ______ per   � Week   � Month   � Year

Name(s): ______________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________

Email: ______________________________________________

Phone: ______________________________________________
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Mariners Go Mining
It was a beautiful mid-September day in the Sierra 
Nevada foothills. Thirteen of  us made our way up to 
Empire Mine Historic State Park in Grass Valley on 
our latest Mariner’s road trip. In its one hundred plus 
years of  operation, Empire Mine produced a massive 
amount of  gold (over 8 billion dollars at today’s 
exchange rate). We spent time in their museum and 
were treated to a private guided tour of  the Empire 
Cottage. We strolled through the immaculate gardens 
and grounds.
We then sat down for a Parkview style potluck picnic 
lunch (more delicious food than you can eat at one 
sitting). We returned to the park watch a video of  the 
site’s history. We inspected the tunnel where the 
miners entered the main mine shaft. We spent time 
talking to a blacksmith in his shop. After viewing the 
mining engineer’s, mine manager’s, and assay offices, 
we headed back to Sacramento knowing that we did 
not come close to seeing everything there.
The Mariner’s road trips are open to everyone at 
Parkview. We will be planning our next one soon.  
Stay tuned.

- Submitted by Gary Younglove

Then and Now
Do you have some photos from long ago and now? 
Please email them to officemanager@parkviewpc.org.

Got Figs?
Judy Fukuman made a delicious 
fresh fig and ricotta cake for May 
Mayeda’s memorial service. There 
were requests for the recipe. Judy 
said it is a recipe from Ina Garten. 
Go to https://www.foodnetwork.com/
recipes/ina-garten/fresh-fig-and-ricotta-
cake-12125972 to read the recipe. 
Who would have thought fig and ricotta went so well 
together! Thanks, Judy, for sharing the recipe and 
especially for making the cake. If  you eat something 
at a Parkview event and would like the recipe, please 
email officemanager@parkviewpc.org with your request.

Wade Tambara, Dave McGill & Ben Pryor
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My Sister’s House: A History
My Sister’s House achieved its non-
profit status in 2001. However, the 
organization’s roots began in the 
late 1990’s. It was initiated by the 
Asian Resources, Inc (ARI) with its director, May O. 
Lee. ARI’s staff  member, Carol Ching, made several 
trips to learn about the Asian Women’s Shelter in San 
Francisco. Carol met with three volunteer women on 
a weekly basis at the ARI’s office. They had the same 
passion to create community services for Asian 
battered women. This passion was designed to serve 
Asian bilingual/bicultural access for services. With 
their permission, I participated in their planning. As 
the Asian Liaison Social Worker for the Sacramento 
County Department of  Social Welfare, I, too, saw the 
need for this specialized service.
In early 2000, My Sister’s House started a campaign to 
raise funds. In 2003 they received grants to start work 
training programs for their clients and to fund a six-
bed shelter home, and a Domestic Training Program. 
In November, 2003, Run For Safe Haven was born. 
Parkview members have always supported the 
beginnings of  the many non-profit organizations in 
Sacramento serving the Asian community, and, My 
Sister’s House was one of  them.

- Submitted by Hach Yasumura

Join Parkview and “Run for a Safe Haven” Oct 26
Parkview will join the AAPI 
community in supporting My 
Sister’s House 21st annual Run for a 
Safe Haven on Saturday, October 
26. This 5K walk/run takes place at 
William Land Park. Go to www.
runforasafehaven.com for more 
information and to register. Make 
sure you join the “Friends of  Parkview Presbyterian 
Church” team! Registration fees go up after October 
19. Contact Titus Toyama at titus.toyama@gmail.com or 
Donna Komure-Toyama at donnaktoyama@gmail.com if  
you have any questions. 
Parkview members and friends are long-time 
supporters of  My Sisters House. Its mission is to 
serve Asian and Pacific Islander and other 
underserved women and children impacted by 
domestic violence, sexual assault, and human 
trafficking by providing a culturally appropriate and 
responsive safe haven, job training, and community 
services.

Submitted by Donna Komure-Toyama

Upcoming Events
Worship with Us In Person or Online: 
You can find login info for worship and Zoom 
meetings as well as worship programs at https://
parkviewpc.org/.

Oct 12: Screening of  Kintsukuroi. 1 pm.
Doors open at noon. 
Buddhist Church of  
Sacramento, 2401 Riverside 
Blvd. Kintsukuroi follows 
members of  the Ito family 
from their pre-war life in 
San Francisco’s Japantown 
to the concentration camps 
of  the American West to the 
battlefields of  Europe as 
they struggle to pick up the 
pieces of  their shattered lives. Go to https://
events.humanitix.com/kintsukuroi-sacramento?
hxchl=mkt-sch for more information and to 
purchase tickets.
This event is listed as a courtesy.

Oct 13: Worship Service. 10 am. 
Worship Leader: Betsy Eskridge
Japanese Reader: Mieko Davis
Pianist: Nancy Arata-Fong
YES: Jana Nakase-Lee, Lynn Yamamoto
Online Moderator/Greeter: Aki Kumagai
Sound System: Lois Van Beers
Parking: Tak Fukuman
Parking Barriers (Sat): Neil Matsuoka
Ushers: Diane Younglove, Gary Younglove
Greeters: Sue Goodwin, Cathy Nishizaki
Altar Flowers: Ian & Mieko Davis

Oct 13: The Incredible History of  Nikkei 
Farmers in the Delta.
4:00-6:00 pm.
Join the Kansha History 
organization for a talk 
about the incredible history 
of  Nikkei farmers in the 
Sacramento Delta and the 
work of  citizen-historians 
to uncover and preserve that history. Go to  
https://kanshahistory.org/join-us/ to RSVP.
This event is listed as a courtesy.
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Oct 14: Photo Club Trip to Bodie. Thru Oct 16.
Reminder for those who 
have signed up for the 3-
day, 2-night outing to visit 
the abandoned ghost town 
of  Bodie, take in the tufas 
of  Mono Lake, and check 
out fall colors. Call Bill Nagata 
(Tel. 916.952.2620) for more information. 
Evenings are best.

Oct 15: Weekly Bible Study. 6 pm via Zoom.
We’ll be studying the Gospel of  Matthew. 

Oct 16: Choir Rehearsal. 7 pm. in the social hall.

Oct 18: ECC Annual Meeting. Thru Oct 20.
The ECC advocates for 
racial and economic justice 
issues in the Church and 
society. Go to https://
zephyrpoint.org/adult/ecc/ for 
more information and to 
register.

Oct 20: Worship Service. 10 am.
Worship Leader: Steve Hanway
Japanese Reader: Miyo Uchida
Pianist: Janet Hill
Online Moderator/Greeter: Lori Hart
Sound System: Dave McGill
Parking: Dave McGill
Parking Barriers (Sat): Jonathan Sakakibara
Ushers: Donna Komure-Toyama,
Lynn Yamamoto
Greeters: Tia Kilpatrick, Irene Uno
Altar Flowers: Jonathan &
Haruko Sakakibara
Coffee Time: Russ Hart, Dave McGill & 
Titus Toyama

Oct 20: Blessing of  the Animals. 11:15 am.
The Blessing of  the 
Animals service offers a 
chance to honor the love 
and companionship that 
animals provide and to 
express gratitude for their 
presence in our lives. The 
animals we spend time with 
are our beloved companions, and they bring 
us great joy and comfort. 
Blessing of  the Animals services have a 
history that dates back to Saint Francis of  
Assisi, the patron saint of  animals, who lived 
from 1181 to 1226. The feast day for Saint 
Francis is October 4, so the services usually 
take place in the fall. While it has Catholic 
history, Protestant churches have adopted 
the practice as a way to extend God’s love to 
our animal companions.
The Blessing of  the Animals service includes 
a special blessing for the animals, where 
humans and animals come forward together 
to receive the blessing. For those pets who 
might not be able to travel to attend the 
service in person, their humans have the 
option of  bringing a photo of  the animal to 
be blessed. This service serves as a reminder 
that the animals in our lives are gifts from 
God. Invite your critter-loving friends to 
come with you and join us at Parkview on 
Sunday morning October 20 for the Blessing 
of  the Animals. Please note:
• We’ll worship in the social hall that Sunday 

at 10am, in case there are some pet 
‘accidents.’

• Please bring your pet on a leash or in a 
carrier to keep them safe.

• After worship, we’ll head outside for the 
pet blessing. Weather permitting, we’ll 
enjoy our coffee hour refreshments outside 
after the blessing. Can I get an Amen? Arf!

Oct 22: Weekly Bible Study. 6 pm via Zoom.
We’ll be studying the Gospel of  Matthew. 

Oct 23: Choir Rehearsal. 7 pm. in the social hall.
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Oct 24: Session Meeting. 1 pm in the social hall.
 Please note special October date.

Oct 24: PW Bible Study. 6 pm, pastor’s office.

Oct 26: Run for a Safe Haven
Let’s run/walk together in 
support of  My Sister’s 
House. This year’s Run for 
a Safe Haven starts at 8 am 
for onsite registration, but 
you can register online at 
https://www.runforasafehaven.
com. Titus Toyama has created a team for 
Parkview, so please join the “Friends of  
Parkview Presbyterian Church” team!

Oct 27: Worship Service. 10 am.
Worship Leader: Judy Fukuman
Japanese Reader: Mieko Davis
Pianist: Nancy Arata-Fong
YES: Julie Chew, Cathy Nishizaki
Online Moderator/Greeter: Judy Yee
Sound System: Dave McGill
Parking: Phillip Chew
Parking Barriers (Sat): Russ Hart
Ushers: Betsy Eskridge, Carla Hart
Greeters: Pattie Hashimoto, Gary Younglove
Altar Flowers: Carla Hart

Oct 27: Newsletter Deadline. 5 pm. Email photos 
and/or articles (350 word max.) to 
officemanager@parkviewpc.org. 

Oct 29: Weekly Bible Study. 6 pm via Zoom.
We’ll be studying the Gospel of  Matthew. 

Oct 30: Choir Rehearsal. 7 pm. in the social hall.

Nov 3: Worship Service. 10 am. Communion will 
be celebrated.
Worship Leader: Titus Toyama
Japanese Reader: Mieko Davis
Pianist: Haruko Sakakibara
Communion Elders: Judy Fukuman, 
William Yee

YES: Ben (Jerome) Pryor, Kishwer Vikaas
Online Moderator/Greeter: Lori Hart
Sound System: Jonathan Sakakibara
Parking: Gary Younglove
Parking Barriers (Sat): TBD
Ushers: Luda Wright, Michael Wright
Greeters: Carla Hart, Lynn Yamamoto
Altar Flowers: Rick & Irene Uno

Nov 3: Entry Deadline for Thanksgiving 
Showtime.
Be a part of  our 3rd annual 
Thanksgiving showtime on 
November 17! See page 4
for more information.

Nov 5: Election Day. Polls close at 8 pm.
Make sure you are registered to vote! 
Check your registration status here: 
https://voterstatus.sos.ca.gov/.

Nov 5: NO Weekly Bible Study.

Nov 5: Prayer Team Meeting. 7:15 pm via Zoom.

Nov 6: Worship Team Meeting. 5:20 pm via 
Zoom.

Nov 6: Choir Rehearsal. 7 pm. in the social hall.

Save the Date!
• Nov 09. Satsuko Ina book 

lecture.
• Nov 14. Session Meeting.
• Nov 17. Thanksgiving Showtime.
• Dec 07. Parkview Volunteer 

Opportunity at the SSIP Holiday 
Event at Bethany Presbyterian Church.

• Nov 18. PPC Legacy Meeting.
• Dec 05. PW Bible Study.
• Dec 08. Christmas party.
• Dec 15. Gingerbread House Making.

Upcoming Events

https://www.runforasafehaven.com
https://www.runforasafehaven.com
https://voterstatus.sos.ca.gov/


Thank You for Your Support!
Many thanks to all of  you who contribute to Parkview through your generous pledged offerings! Additionally, 
thanks so much to the following for their generous special donations. Acknowledgment letters and postings in the 
Chapel Chimes may be in reverse order. Thank you for your patience. Contact officemanager@parkviewpc.org with any 
questions.

In Gratitude: Dwight & Sarah Nave

In Memory of  Eiko Fujiwara: Brian & Leah (Fujiwara) Kanegawa

In Memory of  May Mayeda: Bryan-Braker Funeral Home, Phillip & Julie Chew, Tak & Judy Fukuman, Brian & 
Leah (Fujiwara) Kanegawa, Glenn & Eveylyn Kubota, Carolyn Ishii, Neil Matsuoka & Kris Sazaki, John & Hannah 
Seno, Wade Tambara, Titus & Donna (Komure) Toyama, Lynn Yamamoto, Victor & Sherri Yee

In Memory of  Lorrinda Fong Shimizu (sister of  Judy Yee): Phillip & Julie Chew, Fumi Nakata, Cathy Nishizaki, 
Victor & Sherri Yee

In Support of  Mariners Movie Event: Victor & Sherri Yee, William & Judy Yee

In Support of  PPC Choir (choir robe cleaning): Dave McGill

Aloha Offerings: Titus & Donna (Komure) Toyama, 

Mariners Movie Event Monetary Donations: Anonymous, Terri Bowman, Phillip & Julie Chew, Mieko & Ian 
Davis, Betsy Eskridge & Lois Van Beers, Tak & Judy Fukuman, Sue Goodwin, Carla Hart, Neil Matsuoka & Kris 
Sazaki, Bill & Linda Nagata, Fumi Nakata, Cathy Nishizaki, Jack & Carol Sakai, Jonathan & Haruko Sakakibara, Jun 
& Lu Tang, Titus & Donna (Komure) Toyama, Rick & Irene Uno, Hach & Linda Yasumura, Gary & Diane 
Younglove. Many thanks to everyone who donated winter clothing for the unhoused.

How to Donate:
In Person: You may drop off  your donation during worship service.
By Mail: Make checks payable to Parkview Presbyterian Church. Please do not send cash.
Online: Please go to https://www.parkviewpc.org/, click on the “Support Parkview” tab, and select 
“General Fund.” Use the Notes section to provide additional information about your donation, i.e. 
“in memory of ” or “xx fund.” You can use a credit card or bank transfer; donate one time only or 
set up regular donations. Thank you for your generosity.
Thank you so much for your kind and generous donations. Acknowledgment letters and postings in 

the Chapel Chimes may be in reverse order. Thank you for your patience. Contact officemanager@parkviewpc.org with any 
questions.
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Thank You for Your Support!
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Parkview Christmas Party 
 

Sunday, December 8th, 2024, 12:30 p.m.  
 

Aviator’s Restaurant 
6151 Freeport Blvd. 

Sacramento, CA 
Cost:  
Price: $30 per adult.  $15 for children (6-12).   Free for 5 and under. 
 
By December 1st please sign up and pay. 

1. To sign up: text, email or fill out and mail the form below to Lois Van Beers:  
○ Text: (916) 607-2177 
○ Email: Lois.VanBeers@gmail.com  
○ Mail: 4646 Del Rio Rd, Sacramento, CA 95822 

 
2. To make a payment: Mail check payable to Parkview Presbyterian Women. Write 

“Christmas Luncheon” in the message line. Mail the check to Lois, address above.  
 

Parkview Christmas Luncheon 2024 @ Aviator’s.  December 8, 12:30PM 
 
Name: ______________________________ 
 

Please list the names of each of your guests.  
 

 
 

 
Number of adults ($30/per person) ______  Number of children (age 6-12, $15 per child) _____ 
Number of children (5 & under, Free) _____ 
 
Grand Total.  $ ————— 

 


